
Wildcats  crush  seven  home
runs in sweep of Wellsville

Louisburg senior Carter Willey was one of six Wildcats to hit
home runs during their April 10 doubleheader at Wellsville.
WELLSVILLE  —  The  Louisburg  baseball  team  ventured  to
Wellsville for a doubleheader that ended up turning into a
home run derby.

Louisburg cranked seven home runs in the two games, including
six in the second game alone, as the Wildcats cruised to a
14-1 and 18-2 victory on April 10 in Wellsville.

It was a dominant offensive showing for the Wildcats as they
combined for 28 hits in the two games. They now own a 7-game
winning streak and are 9-1 on the year.

“The guys saw the ball well and put a good swing on it most of
the night,” Louisburg coach Kade Larson said. “It is always
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great to leave with a sweep. They really fed off each other’s
energy and success and did a great job of staying locked in
all night.”

Louisburg senior Meade Rutherford had a big night with two
home runs — one in each game — to go along with 5 RBIs and a
double.
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Napier, Barbour, Evan Moreland and Rylan Carty each had an RBI
of their own. Louisburg used a 7-run third inning to take a
13-0 lead and ended the game after five innings.

Senior Alex Saad was dominant on the mound for the Wildcats as
he earned the compete game victory with 11 strikeouts and gave
up just four hits.

Barbour did much of the same in the second game. The Louisburg
junior got the victory with seven strikeouts and gave up just



one run.

“Alex and Bristol both threw really well all night,” Larson
said. “They did a great job of throwing strikes and mixing
pitches to keep them off balance. It was a great outing by the
entire team.”

The Wildcat bats certainly did their part with six home runs
in  the  contest.  Moreland,  Napier,  Carty,  Carter  Willey,
Rutherford and Barbour all had balls leave the yard.

Barbour and Napier provided the Wildcats with a bulk of the
offense as they each had three hits to go along with 5 and 4
RBIs, respectively.

Louisburg will try and keep its winning streak going as the
Wildcats host Bonner Springs for a doubleheader on April 15.
First pitch is set for 4:30 p.m. at Lewis-Young Park.


